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Grand Knight's Message 

Worthy Knights, 
 
It's October and the fall season is upon us. Again, as with past months I must begin 
by asking for prayers for Knights and family members who have passed or are sick. 
We pray for them and their families. I have seen amazing examples of Knights 
supporting Knights and their families with love and support. Fraternity! This is what 
we do. Please continue to embrace each other with your love, support and prayers 
at this time. 
 
I am excited to share events and activities that are being planned. We have met with 
the parish team to review their calendar activities and coordinate parish and Council 
events. We have also met with Father Jeremiah to discuss how the Knights can assist 
the needs of the Parish in addition to what the Knights can and want to do to this 
year. Some of those things are: 
 
Resuming Fifth Sunday Rosary weekends including Pancake Breakfast and recruiting 
(October, January, May). 
 
Trunk or Treat (October 29th). 
 
Mens' Retreat (November 13th). 
 
Quarterly BBQs for families new to the parish. 
 
Sponsoring a Dinner after the Saturday 4PM Mass as a parish fundraiser. 
 
Pancake Breakfast on Sip 'n Shop Sunday (December 12th). 
 
St. Joseph Day Dinner (March 19th). 
 
Presence of the Color Guard in church at Confirmation and on feast days and 
patriotic holiday weekends. 
 
School activities: hot dog lunches, Soccer Challenge, Free Throw Challenge, Keep 
Christ in Christmas poster contest, Catholic Citizenship Essay contest, ACE Breakfast 
(April 3 tentative). 
 
Coats for Kids and Tootsie Roll Drives in parish parking lot. 
 
Presentation of crosses to parents at baptisms. 
 
Officers and Directors will be meeting on October 5th to complete our Fraternal 
Year Calendar with the events that can be scheduled.  
 



Congratulations to our new Knights: Mike Brown, Tom Lipton, Carl Egan and James 
Murray. 
Congratulations Mike Lacy, September Knight of the Month. 
Congratulations Deacon Joe and Elli Moran, September Family of the Month. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 

Mike Deschaine 

Grand Knight 
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Navigator's Log 

 

“My God I believe, I adore, I hope, and I love thee!  I beg pardon for all those who do not believe, do not adore, 

do not hope and do not love thee!” 

Worthies and Sir Knights, Be Catholic.  Be a Knight.  Be Patriotic. Be the best Family Member you can be.  Pray 

in atonement of our sins and the conversion of sinners throughout the world especially for the conversion of 

our enemies, our Country and our Community, ourselves and our family members. 

Brothers and Sisters, we are planning our Family Beach Day Picnic at Paradise Beach Park in Indialantic 

Sunday, October 17th (see flyer attached).  Please join me in a 9-day Novena of Rosaries in your own homes 

beginning October 8th through the 16th culminating with the Hour of Mercy Rosary under the Pavilion at 

Paradise Beach Park at 3pm.  In addition to the intentions listed above we will be praying for the protection of 

the Holy Fathers Pope Benedict and Pope Francis and all of the Bishops, Priests, Clergy, Religious and 

Christians throughout the world from the attacks of the evil one and for an increase in the virtues of Faith, 

Hope and Charity in and through  the Immaculate Heart of Mary and in reparation for the outrages, sacrileges 

and indifference by which the Sacred Heart of Jesus is already too much offended; for the conversion of 

Russia, the end of communism, satanism and the scourge of abortion in our Land and throughout the world. 

The heart of any Novena is the same as the first one, called by our Lord Himself. “3After His suffering, He 

presented Himself to them with many convincing proofs that He was alive. He appeared to them over a span 

of forty days and spoke about the kingdom of God. 4And while they were gathered together, He 

commanded them: “Do not leave Jerusalem, but wait for the gift the Father promised, which you have 

heard Me discuss." (Acts 1:3-4) On the tenth day, Pentecost, the Holy Spirit came upon them, and the Church. 

 
 

Vivat Jesus – Christus Rex! 

Into the breach – “Be Not Afraid!” 

St Pope John Paul II Assembly #2932 

SK Terrence Galvin, Faithful Navigator 

6725 Babcock St., Malabar, FL 

(321) 508-5729        TerryKoC@hotmail.com 

 

 

                          

HONOR GUARD: If you are interested in helping with Honor Guard duties, please contact SK Ron Hoenig at 618-

604-8664. For those Sir Knights who do not have regalia, we do have some donated to us that would help alleviate the 

cost for those interested, until you are able to purchase your own. Ladies and Sir Knights if you have regalia that you 

are not using or have no longer need of and would like to donate or sell for the nominal price, please call one of the 

above Knights.  

mailto:TerryKoC@hotmail.com


Deputy Grand Knight's Message

 

Brothers and Sisters, 
We are getting into my favorite time of year typically. I have to be honest with you as 
we get closer to October I am reminded of the most saddest time in my life. I lost the 
love of my life on the 17th of October 2020 and I have to say I can't believe it has 
almost been a year. I want to say that if it had not been for you my brothers and 
sisters, I don't believe I would probably not have been around here anymore. You all 

have been so supportive and kept me busy as work has too. My family has been very supportive as well 
my daughter Kaitlin and son Joey stayed by my side through it all in fact Joey has moved in with me 
and I am blessed with that.  I am very blessed to be a Knight of Columbus and in being a Knight I keep 
closer to the LORD and pray my Rosary on a daily basis. I am a firm believer in prayer and was raised 
that way and sometimes prayer is all we have Brothers and Sisters. I intend to stay busy and especially 
with youth activities and in saying that we just finished the Soccer Free Kick at St. Joseph’s Catholic 
School yesterday and want to thank all the brothers who made it happen. I will start with the Principal 
Ed Henry who just recently joined our ranks, as we made our way to the back 40 as we call the field 
there was Brother Jimmy Conroy who works at the school fixing the soccer net for our use and the 
schools as well. The brothers who helped on the field were James Krempanski , Rick DiCiccio. Terry 
Galvin , Joey Farrelly, GK Mike Deschaine, Charlie Benefeito and Frank Sapienza. Thank you all my 
brothers you keep me busy and you carry me through always GOD BLESSED me with you all. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
   SK DGK PGK, PFN, PFW, PAT FARRELLY 
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District Deputy Message

 

“Reach for the Stars” 

Worthy Sirs, As September draws to a close and summer comes to an end, its time to roll up our 

sleeves and look forward to a few busy months of activities.  October starts with the Pro-Life 

Chain on Sunday the 3rd followed by the District Soccer Challenge on Saturday, October 9.  

October 20 is our District Deputy/Grand Knight meeting at Fr. Gabriel Council Hall on Dairy Rd. 

That is followed by the Regional Soccer Challenge on Saturday, October 23.  A couple councils 

will be cooking and serving Spaghetti dinners for the F.I.T. students on their given Wednesdays. 

Msg. Martin B. Power and St. Joseph’s council will be sponsoring/attending individual Parish 

picnics on Sunday, October 17. 

At the time of this writing, Star Tracker report shows the following membership achievements year to date:  

3746 – 1, 5845 – 6 (possibly 3 to 4 more before end of month), 7408 – 7, 13243 – 1,  14573 – 8 ( additional 3 

by end of month).  District wide we stand at 23 new members.  A really good start for the 1st 3 months.   

Star Tracker and District Deputy 2.0 training dates were sent out to each council via separate emails.  If you 

didn’t receive the dates or have missed placed them let me know so I can resent to you. 

During this past month I had the opportunity to visit St. Joseph’s, Our Lady of Grace, and Msg. Martin B. Power 

councils business meetings.  All seem to be following the Supreme guidelines in holding council meetings.  I 

will continue to visit Fr. Gabriel and Bishop Verot council meetings in the next month or two. As District 

Deputy I am required to make an official visit to each council a minimum of 2 times during the year.   

Thanks again for an outstanding first 3 months.  Let’s keep up the good work. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Larry Davis 

District Deputy 

District 30 

(321) 412 - 2191    
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Pro-Life Corner 

 
I would like to see a large turn-out for The Annual Life Chain on US 192 in 
Melbourne.  Please join hundreds of fellow Pro-Life people as we stand for ONE 
HOUR to pray for the end of Abortion.  It will be held on October 3rd at 2pm.  We 
meet as always at the parking lot next to the Railroad Tracks on Strawbridge Ave.  
Everyone can come out and STAND FOR ONE HOUR for LIFE. 

 
 

Mark & Patty Zarraonandia:  Life Director – Pro-Life Couple 
PFOY 
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Ladies Auxiliary News 

 

Dear Ladies and Knights 

Our year has begun pretty slowly and we’re have a difficult time reaching a quorum at our 

evening social meetings. Gentlemen, if you have a lady in your lives who would like to join, 

please have them come to a meeting and we’ll take care of them. We meet the second 

Tuesday of every month at 1130 am and the fourth Thursday at 730 pm with the men. Our 

afternoon meetings are steady with quite a few ladies in attendance at those. 

We look forward to a good turnout at our annual Genesis House Baby Shower on October 12th. Hope to see 

you all there! We also plan to hold our Annual Fashion Show in January but there is some conflict with the 

men so I’ll let you know the date soon. 

“Let’s do what we love and do a lot of it.” Marc Jacobs 

Susan Burgess 

President 
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Spiritual Notes – Deacon Frank 
 

We face a severe problem with the way our country is going! I’m sure if 

anyone  

voted the way they thought was right now maybe find it was not, we still 

have as we all have the right to pray, and to pray every day for our Great 

Country, for the freedom many have given for it!  Their very lives. From its 

founding in the 1700’s to today most wanted to leave for posterity a free 

country for their children and their children and on into the future.  The few 

voted in has an agenda to destroy this great country of ours.  What can we do? We can pray 

and pray every chance we have a few minutes to pray, we can say the Rosary in the morning 

and at night for our great country. 

Today 09/29/2021 is the Feast Day of St. Michael, St. Raphael and St. Gabriel and so these 

Great Archangels are our protection. We can offer a special prayer every day to them but 

especially to St. Michael who is fighting with the devil and if we think about it, does it not 

seem that the devil has these few in Washington under his control?  The way people are 

treated at the border and having our people left in a situation they can’t get away from!  

Where they are being hunted down and killed because of their affiliation or belief in a God 

that does not fit their agenda! The time is now, we are being invaded not with guns at this  

point but by votes, by people making up their own laws and not of our country’s laws. 
 

LET US PRAY. 

 
 

  

 

           PRAYER TO ST. MICHAEL 

St. Michael the Archangel, defend us in our day 

of battle, protect us against the deceit and wickedness 

of the devil. May God rebuke him, we humbly pray. 

And you, O prince of the heavenly host, by the power  

of God banish into hell Satan and all of the evil spirits who roam 

through the world seeking to ruin souls. 

Amen.   
 

God’s Love and Blessings, 

Sr. Deacon Frank, Life Member 4th Degree, Chaplain 
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The Insurance Guy 

LTC Is an Important Piece of the Puzzle  

There are many financial consultants and retirement authorities who emphasize the need for a 

long-term care (LTC) product for estate preservation and family protection. While many 

commercial life insurance companies have gotten out of the long-term care business, the 

Knights of Columbus considers LTC a very important piece of the family protection puzzle. 

The Order has been actively offering our members this product for nearly 22 years without a 

premium increase on current policyholders. Members who wisely purchased an LTC plan 

from the Knights in 2000 are still paying the same premiums today. Even better, our LTC 

coverage is backed by the full strength of the Order, which remains rooted in our strong Catholic values. Talk 

about stability when it counts.  

If we have not spoken about your need for LTC coverage in your family portfolio, please take some time out 

of your schedule to meet with me.  

Remember, long-term care policies are underwritten based on your health, and you most likely will never be 

any healthier than you are today.  

 

 

Vivat Jesus!  

John Barfield MDRT, FIC, FICF 

407-433-5421 

John.barfield@kofc.org 
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Columbus Club Corner 
 

Reminder for our Picnic on October 17th. We have tickets for sale at the Church, Bingo 
and Friday Feast or see any officer. 
 
Looking for you to step up and help out at the Columbus Club - helping maintain our 
hall and grounds, staffing when we have rentals at the Hall. 
 
You should all feel very proud that we have a Hall to meet at and hold all our Social 

events in. 
 
Call me for tickets for the picnic or to join the Columbus Club - Frank: 540-429-2626. 
 
 
Frank Altro 
President 
Columbus Club 
540-429-2626 
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Community Activities Director  
 

Worthy Brother Knights, 
 
Current Events  

Pumpkin Sales – Grand Knight Hector Colon 

Halloween is here and we have been selling Pumpkins like crazy! It started with the Pumpkins arriving 
on October 13th.  The Pumpkins were unloaded, and the display was set up facing Babcock Street on the West end of the 
building. Thanks to all the Brother Knights that helped to unload and set up the Display. We had a guest appearance by the 
“great pumpkin “himself! (Charlie Benfeito) The state of the Pumpkin sales is STRONG. As of today, 10-27, we are coming to the 
end of the sales, and will have final numbers next month.  

Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest - Community Director Joe Giesler and Deputy Grand Knight Michael Deschaine 

The council is in possession of the Essay and poster contest packets. They include all materials to run and complete the contests. 
We have been actively reaching out to the St. Joseph Principle to arrange a time to deliver our materials for both contests. Both 
contests promote our catholic values. The deadline to collect the local entrants is November 24th. The entries must be graded, 
judged, and passed along to district by December 1 

Bingo – Chairman Gran Knight Hector Colon Co – Chair Brother Ron Hoening 

Bingo is in full swing! The doors open at 5:00 pm. The current Jackpot is over $850.00! Food and Drinks are being served. We 
have reintroduced Hamburgers, and Fries to the Monday night menu. Our Chicken salad sandwiches, and Hot Dogs are also 
popular items. Take a break from the mundane routine and get out Monday Night to hone your Bingo skills. Many attendance 
prizes are given out regularly. You can have a light dinner and pick up an ice cream treat at the Mid way break. Look forward to 
seeing all of you on Monday evenings. 

Friday Family Feast – Co Chairman Brother Terry Galvin and Brother Jerry Morris 

The place to be on Friday Nights! Come out and visit with old acquaintances and meet some new people. We continue to have a 
steady crowd for the family feast. As we adjust to the regulations concerning Covid – 19. Our menu remains unchanged to 
include: Fish, Shrimp, Steaks, Knight Burgers, Hot Dogs, Baked Potatoes, French Fries, Onion Rings, Cole Slaw, Drinks, and a 
variety of Delicious Deserts.  We can always use help on Friday Night. All you have to do is show up at about 4:30, and you can 
start earning service hours.  

Up Coming Events 

Italian Night - Chairman Frank Altro 

Our long-awaited Italian Night is scheduled for Saturday night November 21st. 

Coats for Kids – Chairman Tom Trembley  

We have had a couple of productive Tootsie Roll fund raisers. To date we have purchased 72 coats to be Distributed on 

November 21st with a generous Thanksgiving style dinner. Robert Karl is coordinating the project. 

The Ladies Auxiliary is sponsoring a Flea Market at the Knights of Columbus Hall! 

The Date is November 14, 2020. Timetable as follows, Set up – 7am till 9am. You can sell your bargains between 9am and 2pm. 

The cost for the spot to sell your treasures is, $15 with or without a table. The ladies could use a couple of Knights to help set up. 

Contact Claudia Benfeito for any information. Phone # 321-735-2171. E-Mail cab1408@msn.com. 

Knights of Columbus Hall, 6725 Babcock Street, Malabar FL. 
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Christmas Tree Sales - Grand Knight Hector Colon 

The Advent season is rapidly approaching. Our Christmas tree sales will be starting in a few short weeks. 

 

 
 

Fraternally, 
Joseph Giesler 
Community Program Director 
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2021-22 Knight of the Month & Family of the Month Awardees 

 

July: 
Knight of the Month:  Joseph Giesler 
Family of the Month:  James E. Krempasky & Shirley Hollink 

 
August: 
Knight of the Month: Richard DiCicco 
Family of the Month: Gene and Maria Titus 
 
September: 
Knight of the Month: Mike Lacy 
Family of the Month: Deacon Joe and Elli Moran 
 
October: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:  
 
November: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month:   
 
December: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:   
 
 

January: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:   
 
February: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:   
 
March: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:   
 
April: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:   
 
May: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:   
 
June: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:  

 

 

Knight of the Year:   
Family of the Year:   
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Calendar of Events 
Happening in October 

Month Date 
Event 

 1 Friday Family Feast 5 PM - 7 PM 

 
 

2  

 3 Life Chain - 2PM 

 4 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 5  

 6  

 7 Assembly Meeting 4th Degree 7:30PM 

 8  

 9 Friday Family Feast 5 PM - 7 PM 

 10  

 11 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 12 
Ladies Aux. Meeting 11AM 
Officer & Director Meeting 7:30 PM 

 13  

 14 Council Meeting & 1st Degree 7:30 PM 

 15 Friday Family Feast 5 PM - 7 PM 

 16  

 17 Council Beach Day Picnic 

 18 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 19  

 20  

 21  

 22 Friday Family Feast 5 PM - 7 PM 

 23  

 24  

 25 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 26  

 27  

 28 SOCIAL MEETING 7:30 PM 

 29 Friday Family Feast 5 PM - 7 PM 

 30  

 31 Halloween 
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Information 

 

 

Meetings 

(all meetings are at the Council Hall 

unless otherwise announced) 

Fourth Degree  

First Thursday at 7:30 PM 

General Council (Business)  

Second Thursday at 7:30 PM 

Columbus Club  

Second Thursday at 6:30 PM 

General Council (Social) 

Fourth Thursday at 7:30 PM 

First Degree  

TBA by Grand Knight 

 

Remembering Our Brothers & Sisters 
Peter Cote, John Pordon, Michael Finn, Robert Lannon, Fred Marano, 

Robert Meehan, Fred Mercier, Leonard Miller, Edward Parsley, Tim 

Chasey, Joseph Rinando, William Bloemen, Nannette Apel, Tony 

Colandrea, Kenneth Jaques, Doug Kalcik, Kevin Roberts, Frank Ferrante, 

Tim Holcomb, Fred Weinert, Nicholas Fiasconaro, Alrico Eric 

Macrorenhas, Juan Ferras, Gene Janutolo, Michael Uhaul, Rene 

Laimont, Mel Broom, James Duffy, Kenny Derenthal, Msgr. Cleo 

Schmenk, Linda Boland, Antoinette Kaye, Dorothy Mulligan, Irene Ryan, 

Bernard Seman, Fr. Edward Hamilton, Albert Sorrentino, Chester Milza, 

James Grossman, Pete Hoffman, Tom Boland, Ann Coyne, 

Bob Goldback, Thomas Opalewski, John Landry, Bill Holmes, Marcia 

Falotico, Bob Calarco, John Davis, Edward J. Dudek, Walter Carper, 

Mary Farrelly, Claudia Benifeito, Robert Rossman, Berle Kruempel 

Dennis Yangco, Mark Schiro 
 

 May they rest in peace and in the care of our Lord.  Please pray 

for these brothers and sisters who have gone to their eternal 

reward. 

 

Council Information 

Address 

6725 Babcock St. 

Malabar, FL  32950 

321-312-6480 

Mailing Address 

PO Box 60778 

Palm Bay, FL 32906-0778 

We're on the Web! 

See us at: 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website 

Happy Birthday! 

Antonio J. Abitino 

William S. Adamo 

Juan I. Alvarado 

Manuel A. Batista 

Gary C. Bradley 

Steven C. Devinney 

Patrick J. Farrelly 

Mark A. Figura 

Paul L. Gallant 

Terrence P. Galvin 

Robert K. Hoe 

Jack E. Holcomb 

Edward L. Humphrey 

Carl M. Kern 

Gerald L Lague 

Thomas L. Leggins 

Barry J. Lucas 

David J. Mancini 

Dakota W. Parris 

Benjamin R. Pena 

Walter G. Smith 

Darin A. Swetland 

William J. Thibault III 

Harry Vadney 

Joseph A. Van Chieri Sr. 

Richard J. Wombacher 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Get Listed in our 

Boosters Club 
Ken Adams 

Lorraine Callagy in memory of 

Gene Callagy 

Michael & Sue Deschaine 

Terry & Mary Galvin 

Rick DiCicco 

Harry Vadney 

Hector Colon 

Tony Krzeminski 

Gerry Morris 

Ben Adamo 

Bob & Sue Burgess 

James & Shirley Krempasky 
Ron & Judy Hoenig 

Cost to be a Booster is $5 per name 

or $10 a couple.  See the Financial 

Secretary for $5 payment 
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   Pictures from September 
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Pictures by Ron Hoenig 
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                                                  RENT OUR HALL! 
 
 

                                      
 
 

1. Security deposit - $450.00 on all rentals (refundable)  
2. Kitchen Rental - $50.00 

3. Whole Building - $150.00 per hour 

4. Kitchen (East) Hall - $150.00 per hour 

5. No Kitchen (West) Hall - $75.00 per hour 
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